OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY BOARD OF VISITORS

University Advancement Committee Minutes Thursday, April 27, 2017

MINUTES

The University Advancement Committee of the Board of Visitors of Old Dominion University met Thursday, April 27, 2017, at 11:15 a.m. in Committee Room B of the Kate and John R. Broderick Dining Commons on the Norfolk campus. Present from the Board were:

Frank Reidy, Chair

Ross A. Mugler, Vice Chair

Michael J. Henry Larry R. Hill Toykea S. Jones

Mary Maniscalco-Theberge

Sebastian Kuhn (Faculty Representative)

Absent were: William D. Sessoms, Jr.

Also present were: Alonzo Brandon

Karen Cook Dan Genard

Giovanna Genard Elizabeth Kersey

ACTION ITEMS

I. Mr. Frank Reidy welcomed everyone to the meeting. A motion was made by Dr. Mary Maniscalco-Theberge and seconded by Mr. Ross Mugler to approve the minutes of the December 8, 2016 minutes. The motion was approved unanimously by all members present and voting.

ITEMS FOR REVIEW:

I. <u>Office of University Advancement</u> – Mr. Alonzo Brandon, Vice President for University Advancement, presented and discussed dashboard items measuring productivity in the area of Development which included fundraising amounts for total

giving, planned giving, annual funds, donor counts and gift income. He noted that total giving amounts for the Educational and Athletic Foundations and adding in the Barry Museum Foundation was \$53.2 million. He reported that there is \$2 - 3\$ million inproposals that should close before the end of the fiscal year. The Athletic Foundation will continue to increase giving due to both football and basketball ticket reseating taking place this summer. Planned Giving has raised just over \$2 million to date with two large gifts in the pipeline. This area is the biggest growth area, and has added an additional staff member to handle the demand. Annual Giving has raised \$552,923 which includes funds from both Educational and Athletic Foundations. Mr. Brandon reported that donor counts are currently at 6,343 and will increase due to athletic reseating. He also noted that the Athletic Foundation and Alumni would be mailing a joint letter to all alumni to help educate alumni and broaden the base for athletic giving. Mr. Brandon mentioned in a recent high wealth philanthropy survey that \$6 billion was donated to higher education nationwide and was given by only 194 donors. Higher education has dropped to #7 on the list of organizations philanthropists give to, so we need to look at how we get into the conversation and compete with other top organizations.

Mr. Brandon walked the committee through the typical process in research alumni, donors and prospects. He reviewed the statistics of records in University Advancement's database and showed the top 10 alumni states, Virginia being the top state with 68% of alumni. He discussed the larger data sources that are used to build profiles for prospects and what type of information they provide. Mr. Brandon displayed a heat map of the United States showing the largest areas of alumni. He then zoomed in to show how we can focus on an area and find a specific alumni. He reported the methods of finding research on prospects to then build an overall profile.

Mr. Brandon gave the results of the 24 Hour Roar (Day of Giving) event on March 14. The one-day campaign raised \$407,912 with 1,327 donors. He reported on the social media participation which reached over 31,000 on Facebook.

Mr. Brandon concluded by discussing the Joint Board Planning Meeting that took place on April 7. The meeting consisted of executive committee members of the Education, Athletic, Real Estate and Research Foundations and the Alumni Association. The group was given updates on the university, from each foundation and from the seven university deans. This meeting is planned so that all groups receive a single message and learn what our needs are. Follow-up meetings will take place with smaller groups in the coming months.

CLOSED SESSION

I. A motion was made by Mr. Larry Hill and seconded by Dr. Mary Maniscalco-Theberge that the meeting be recessed, and, as permitted by Virginia Code Section 2.2-3711(A)(8),

reconvene in closed session for the purpose of discussing matters related to gift giving, bequests, and fundraising. The motion was approved by all members present and voting.

Following closed session, the Committee reconvened in open session and unanimously approved the FOIA Certification read by the Chair. There being no further business, Mr. Reidy thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was adjourned.